



Longfield Academy Longfield Road Darlington DL3 0HT T: 01325 380815 / 380816 E: enquiries@longfield.swiftacademies.org.uk W: www.longfield.swiftacademies.org.uk

Chief Executive: Mr D Judson, BEd, NPQH Head of School: Mrs A Sweeten, BA (Hons), MA, NPQH Deputy Headteacher: Mr S Rawle, BA (Hons), MA

10 October 2022

Dear Parent / Carer,

## Re: Longfield Netball Tour 2023 (0024-22REL)

I'm delighted to announce that our annual netball tour will take place between Friday 17<sup>th</sup> March – Sunday 19<sup>th</sup> March 2023. The tour has now been running for several years, and for many of our pupils it is the highlight of their school calendar.

The visit is organised by PGL and more information is available on their website <a href="http://www.pgl.co.uk/en-gb/school-trips/secondary-schools/centres/boreatton-park">http://www.pgl.co.uk/en-gb/school-trips/secondary-schools/centres/boreatton-park</a>

On Friday 17<sup>th</sup> March 2023, pupils will leave school at 12.00pm and will return at approximately 7:00pm on Sunday 19<sup>th</sup> March 2023. The total cost of the visit is **£210** per pupil, which includes onsite lodge accommodation, all meals, transport and a hoodie for the competition.

If your child is interested in taking part, please complete the expression of interest form via the link below. Please note, this should be completed by **3.00pm on Friday 14<sup>th</sup> October 2022**.

## Longfield Netball Tour 2023 - Expression of Interest Form - (please use this link)

Places are limited and pupils will be selected based on commitment to regular training and games in school and / or at a club. Training takes place afterschool each Monday (during term-time) from 3.00pm to 4.00pm.

After this deadline, all expressions of interest will be collated. We will then inform parents / carers as to whether their child has been successful in securing a place. Once places are confirmed, we recommend paying via Parentmail using a valid debit / credit card as this allows you to keep track of your payments and due dates. However, you may also pay by cash, cheque or card via school reception. Cheques should be made payable to Longfield Academy and should have your child's name and the trip written clearly on the reverse of the cheque. We ask that payment is not made until places on the visit have been confirmed.

Please see below the proposed payment schedule:

Deposit	£30	25 <sup>th</sup> November 2022
Payment 2	£60	31st January 2023
Payment 3	£60	20th January 2023
Payment 4	£60	28 <sup>th</sup> February 2023

Please note, if you have a household income of less than £17,500 or your child is eligible for free school meals, there is a grant for financial assistance that can help pay towards the cost. An application form for this grant can be requested from reception by calling 01325 380815 or by emailing enquiries@longfield.swiftacademies.org.uk













If you have any further queries regarding the visit, please do not hesitate to contact me via main reception on 01325 380 815 or by email <a href="mailto:reldrington@longfield.swiftacademies.org.uk">reldrington@longfield.swiftacademies.org.uk</a>

Yours faithfully,

Miss R Eldrington

Assistant Headteacher